
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Ofsted Pre-Inspection Report 
Before Concordia Academy opened, we were subject to 
an Ofsted pre-inspection which involved making sure 
that we would meet The Education (Independent School 
Standards) Regulations when we opened. This report 
has now been published and can be found on our web-
site at www.concordiaacademy.co.uk/school-info  
 
The outcome of the inspection was: The school is likely 
to meet all the relevant independent school standards 
when it opens. 
 
This was the best outcome we could have hoped for as 
it meant that Ofsted judged that everything we needed 
to open the school was in place and ready.  
 
School contact number  
If you have a query or concern during the school day 
then please contact us on the school landline number 
which is 01708 932 710. This number goes through to 
our school office which is open between the hours of 
8am until 4.30pm each day. If you call and there is no 
answer, please leave a message and we will get back to 
you as soon as possible. If you call before or after these 
hours then the school answering machine will pick up 
the message and somebody will call you back as soon 
as the office opens.  
 
Alternatively, you can also email us at  
info@concordiaacademy.co.uk  
 

Kind Regards 
 

 
 

ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY PLEASE! 

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 11 November 2016 

Mr Raheel Akhtar 
Headteacher 

 BOOK OF THE WEEK 

CHILDREN IN NEED 

This week, as part of our Space topic, we have been 
learning about pat-
terns and rhyming 
words and reading 
the book, “Aliens 
Love Underpants”. 
 
Mason explains, “The 
book is about aliens 
that like underpants. 
They even take them 
off of people’s wash-
ing lines! I like it be-
cause it has lots of 
rhyming words like 
‘satsumas’ and 
‘bloomers’.  

Friday 18th November is Children in Need Day and 
this year’s theme is “Spotacular”! 
 
Please help to support the charity and help raise 
money for disadvantaged 
children by sending your 
child to school next     
Friday in a spotty item of 
clothing, along with a 
charitable donation of £1. 
All donations we receive 
will be given to Children 
in Need. 

Each week, we choose a Star of the Week. This award is given to a child, or sometimes 
children, who show that they are making a real effort in a particular area of their learning.  
 
Our Star of the Week this week is Nadia! She has been working especially hard in our 
Read Write Inc. lessons and has been using the sounds that she has learnt when she has 
been writing independently. 
 
Everybody is very impressed with Nadia’s effort this week, including Fred the Frog. Well 
done, Nadia! 

STAR OF THE WEEK 
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